Testimony in support of HB1181

As a mother of two sons and two daughters | am submitting testimony in support of HB1181.
Gender is observed at birth and therefore an individual’s sex at birth as male or female is a
biological reality that cannot be ever truly changed. We must not allow language changes that
create unclear documents and confusion as that will only become a problem in the future.

Today, January 20, 2025 our newly inaugurated President Donald J Trump said “as of today, it
will henceforth be the official policy of the United States government that there are only two
genders, male and female.” Let us also follow this clear policy and support our great state of
North Dakota by also supporting that there are only two genders male and female.

Thank You
Laurie Johansen



